



THE CAUSEWAY

STEVENTON PARISH COUNCIL

Mrs. Angela Einon, Parish Clerk

Telephone: 01235 831024

Email steventonpc@tiscali.co.uk

Minutes of a Meeting of Steventon Parish Council held on Tuesday 7th March 2017 in the Village Hall Millennium Room

1. APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies were received from Mrs Carole Denton and Cllr M Barber (VWH)

2. PRESENT

Dr C Wilding Chair, Mr J Bennet, Mr R Bosley, Mr J Clark, Mr R Green, Miss L Humphries, Mr J Spiller and Mr R Wilkinson. Mrs A Einon (Parish Clerk) and Cllr S Lilly (OCC) were in attendance. There were thirteen members of the public present.

3. DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY INTERESTS AND OTHER DECLARATIONS

To receive any declarations of disclosable pecuniary interests, and other declarations, in respect of items on the agenda for this meeting.

Dr Wilding declared an interest in the S106 application by the Sports and Social Club.

4. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION

4.1. Reservoir

Dr Wilding explained that Dr Stork was unable to attend this meeting to update us on the reservoir, he would give a full report at the next meeting. Thames Water had yet to reply to the return made on the screening report.

4.2. White lines Stonebridge Road

Nothing had been done to repaint the lines at the junctions in Stonebridge Road. There had been near misses when who had priority was unclear. The Clerk had reported this some months ago, on Fixmystreet. She would report again to Highways.

Action 17/3/01: Clerk

4.3. Gas canisters

Several small gas canisters had been found in the litter bin in the High Street. Dr Wilding would report to the PCSO.

Action 17/3/02: Dr Wilding

4.4. Railway electrification and bridge

Dialogue with Network Rail had stalled. There is a meeting of all parties arranged on 20th March when more information on the proposals to submit a planning application would be available. Historic England object to the demolition of the bridge.

4.5. Potholes outside he School

The sign off meeting of the School with contractors had yet to be done, this would be followed by a sign off meeting with Linden relating to the culvert and access.

4. REPORT FROM ANY COUNTY OR DISTRICT COUNCILLOR IN ATTENDANCE

Cllr Stewart Lilly. Council tax would be increasing by 3% which would be fully ring fenced to pay for adult and elderly care. There would be a requirement over the next three to four years for a further 700 care workers to be appointed. Half hourly visits are being maintained in Oxfordshire.

OCC are purchasing another Dragon patcher, the one in service had proved to be extremely efficient at filling potholes in the past eighteen months.

Education the recent allocations to secondary schools had given first preference to 99 of the 110 applications, and 13 to the second choice. The increase in houses would require more school places and contributions from developers required pursuing.

The Oxford to Cambridge expressway was in progress.

Cllr Lilly thanked Cllr Joe Bennett for his positive constructive input into the meeting concerning the A417.

He also confirmed that since the better broadband scheme 93% of our area had faster broadband availability.

6. APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING

The minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 7th February, 2017, were accepted as a true record. The following modifications were agreed: 2. Eighteen members of the public present. 7.1 The Parish Council agreed not to proceed with registration. Alteration proposed Mr Bosley seconded Mr Clark. Approval of the amended minutes was Proposed: Mr Wilkinson. Seconded: Mr Bennett.

7. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING – REPORTS ON ACTIONS

7.1. Verges and gullies

The meeting had still to be arranged.

Action 17/3/03: Mr Green

7.2. Registration of Parish Council Land

Mr Green had arranged to meet with Mr Dew regarding village history on land access.

Action 17/3/04: Mr Green

7.3. Traffic calming

The monitor would be installed by the bridge to obtain data on usage. An enquiry about the possible hire of the machine was discussed. The Parish Council felt that in the future it would be willing to hire it out but at present the data requirement in the village meant it was not available. A method of deploy on lampposts had still to be solved.

Action 17/3/05: Mr Green/Mr Wilkinson

7.6. Grass cutting

Mr Bosley had yet to communicate with the possible grass contractor.

Action 17/3/06: Open spaces

7.7. Brewers Close appeal

The appeal would be held over 4 days from 9th May anyone wishing to contribute would register on that day. Dr Wilding would attend and speak for the Parish Council.

Action 17/3/07: Dr Wilding

7.8. Flood contingency plan

The Vale will notify when applications are being taken.

Action 17/3/08: Mr Green

8. ITEMS FROM RISK ASSESSMENT ACTION SCHEDULE.

8.1. Insurances including Fidelity Guarantee.

Insurance renewal should be put on the Agenda for September as the renewal date had been changed.

8.2. Bi-annual inspection by Council Specialist Tree Working Group

A tree inspection was arranged for 26th March meeting at the village hall at 11 am.

8.3. Bi-annual inspection by the Council of unadopted roads, footpaths and waterways

Mr Bosley would allocate areas for inspection to members of the Open Spaces group.

Action 17/3/09: Mr Bosley

9. WORKING GROUP, SUB-COMMITTEE AND REPRESENTATIVES ACTIVITIES

9.1. Finance and General Purposes Committee JB, RB, JC, LH, CW, Clerk

Not met

9.2. Planning Committee RB, CD, RG, JS, CW, Clerk

Not met

9.3. Burial Ground CD, LH, RW, Clerk

Not met

9.4. Open Spaces – Trees, Greens, Waterways and Footpaths RB, JC, LH, JS, RW,

Dr Wilding had communicated with Ronan Leydon who had been unable to provide any information on the assessment in progress by the Vale. The public availability was thought to be March.

An order had been placed to move the bench.

9.5. Recreation and Leisure – Playground, Sports Hall RB, CD, RG, CW

Not met

9.6. Village Infrastructure – Railway, Roads, Drains JB, RB, RG, JS, CW

A meeting had been arranged for 14th March at St Michael's hall.

9.7. Houses and Planning JC, CD, RG, JS, CW

A meeting had been held on 27th February with Bellway who were proposing to build 52 homes between Tethers End and the Miller homes site. Discussions centred around the proposed designs, issues with drainage, traffic, and pedestrian access to the Miller home site. The new road access would probably require pavements to be installed

on that side of the Abingdon road, which could improve the bus stop and the possible installation of a pedestrian crossing.

9.8. Sarinc RW, CD

The film was now available on the website but further work on its running was required.

9.9. Neighbourhood Plan RB, RG, JC, JS, CW, Clerk and volunteers: Lorraine Atkins, Laura Bosley, Nigel Goode, Avril Ivin, Nick Thompson

A meeting of the Steering Group had been arranged with Will Sparling on 13th March to clarify the requirements for the plan of a housing needs assessment. Draft questions had been drawn up. Many the questions asked on the Blewbury plan seemed unnecessarily intrusive regarding earnings and values. A requirement for a landscape assessment would also be clarified. An application for grants towards the costs incurred was ongoing.

Action 17/3/10: Mr Green

10. FINANCE

10.1. ACCOUNTS 2016-17

The accounts to date were circulated and discussed. Proposed: Mr Bosley, Seconded: Mr Bennett

10.2. CHEQUES FOR SIGNATURE

11. CORRESPONDENCE

11.1. Received

| | | | | | |
|----------|---|--------------------------------|---|----|--|
| 08/02/17 | E | C R Wilding | Consultants | | |
| 08/02/17 | E | OALC | Vacancy for Clerk/RFO at Eynsham Parish Council | 8 | |
| 08/02/17 | E | registration@southandvale.gov | Planning Consultation - P17/V0278/AG | 8 | |
| 08/02/17 | E | Ronan Leydon | Re: District wide landscape assessment | | |
| 08/02/17 | E | C R Wilding | Fwd: District wide landscape assessment | | |
| 08/02/17 | E | Cllr Stewart Lilly | OCC Feb report | | |
| 08/02/17 | E | alerts@whitehorsedc.gov.uk | New planning applications in Vale of White Horse | 13 | |
| 08/02/17 | E | ANITA EARL | Street Lights | | |
| 09/02/17 | E | Mark Hewer | Re: Didcot Garden Town - Meeting with Steventon PC | | |
| 10/02/17 | E | BD Tonks | Re: Burial | | |
| 10/02/17 | E | Nigel & Paul Carter | Re: Burial at Steventon | | |
| 10/02/17 | E | Planning Policy Vale | Invite to Parish and Town Councillors Briefing Session | | |
| 10/02/17 | E | Oxfordshire Customer Service | REMINDER INVITE - Unitary Proposals for Oxfordshire future role of | | |
| 10/02/17 | E | Robert Green | Re: Invite to Parish and Town Councillors Briefing Session | | |
| 10/02/17 | E | crwilding65 | Re: Fwd: Invite to Parish and Town Councillors Briefing Session | | |
| 10/02/17 | E | Planning Policy Vale | Automatic Reply | 10 | |
| 11/02/17 | E | R Bosley | Re: Fwd: Invite to Parish and Town Councillors Briefing Session | | |
| 11/02/17 | E | alert@neighbourhoodalert.co.uk | System Admin Update: Phishing Email Claiming To Be From Alert 11/02/2 | | |
| 13/02/17 | E | Harvey J.E. Rodda | land off Brewer Close development | | |
| 13/02/17 | E | Robert Green | Re: land off Brewer Close development | | |
| 13/02/17 | E | Tackling Flooding 2017 | Representation from Steventon Parish Council | | |
| 13/02/17 | E | alert@neighbourhoodalert.co.uk | Only One Week To Go Until Nominations Close For Community Policing Aw | | |
| 13/02/17 | E | R Bosley | Re: Fwd: Representation from Steventon Parish Council | | |
| 13/02/17 | E | C R Wilding | Re: Representation from Steventon Parish Council | | |
| 13/02/17 | E | HMRC Business Help and Support | Important information for employers | 8 | |
| 13/02/17 | E | C R Wilding | Parish Council Report attached | | |

| | | | | | |
|----------|---|---|---|---|--|
| 13/02/17 | E | C R Wilding | Re: Representation from Steventon Parish Council | | |
| 14/02/17 | E | People Ponds and Water Office | Show the love for our finest ponds | | |
| 14/02/17 | E | ccnews@charitycommission | Charity Commission News - Winter 2016 | | |
| 15/02/17 | E | Cllr Matthew Barber | February 2017 Vale Newsletter - A better unitary proposal | | |
| 15/02/17 | E | Communications | Unitary Council: Letter from Cllr Matthew Barber to Town and Parish C | 6 | |
| 15/02/17 | E | John Clark | Re: Fwd: Planning Consultation - P17/V0328/FUL | | |
| 15/02/17 | E | Kathryn Blofield | Notification of A34 Road Closures: Didcot to Kennington (Oxfordshire) | | |
| 15/02/17 | E | Oxfordshire Travel Choices | Latest news from the Harwell Link Road project | | |
| 16/02/17 | E | R Bosley | Re: Fwd: Notification of A34 Road Closures: Didcot to Kennington (Oxfords | | |
| 16/02/17 | E | Robert Green | Drainage in Steventon | | |
| 16/02/17 | E | People Ponds and Water Office | "People, Ponds & Water e-newsletter -Â February 2017" | | |
| 16/02/17 | E | Stuart Walker | Re: Drainage in Steventon | | |
| 16/02/17 | E | Robert Green | Re: Trespasser! | 2 | |
| 16/02/17 | E | C R Wilding | Fwd: Trespasser! | | |
| 17/02/17 | E | Robert Green | FW: Meeting with NR 13th February Steventon Village Hall | | |
| 17/02/17 | E | South Oxfordshire District Council | South News February 2017 | | |
| 17/02/17 | E | Vale of White Horse District Council | Vale News February 2017 | | |
| 18/02/17 | E | Steventon News | "Re: Article for Parish newsletter, March edition" | | |
| 19/02/17 | E | HMRC | Successful Receipt of Online Submission for Reference 475/YA57774 | 2 | |
| 20/02/17 | E | Robert Green | FW: Missing Car | | |
| 20/02/17 | E | Christine Ford - Ringrose Tree Services | YOUR WORK | | |
| 20/02/17 | E | Events at SLCC | [SPAM]Discover training in your area | 3 | |
| 20/02/17 | E | alert@neighbourhoodalert.co.uk | Attempted Burglary Milton Oxfordshire 20/02/2017 15:37:34 [170847] | | |
| 21/02/17 | E | sam | Horse chestnut fell on The Green. | | |
| 21/02/17 | E | Jessica Lister | updated memorial fees | | |
| 21/02/17 | E | John Clark | Re: Fwd: Horse chestnut fell on The Green. | | |
| 21/02/17 | E | John Clark | Re: Fwd: One Oxfordshire - yes or no? respond before 28th February | | |
| 21/02/17 | E | Eleanor Bunn | Waste tour | | |
| 21/02/17 | E | Robert Green | "Re: Land off Abingdon Road, Steventon" | 4 | |
| 21/02/17 | E | C R Wilding | "Re: Land off Abingdon Road, Steventon" | 2 | |
| 21/02/17 | E | C R Wilding | Re: One Oxfordshire - yes or no? respond before 28th February | | |
| 21/02/17 | E | Robert Green | Re: Meeting with NR 13th February Steventon Village Hall | | |
| 21/02/17 | E | Rob O'Carroll | "Re: Land off Abingdon Road, Steventon" | | |
| 21/02/17 | E | R Wilkinson | Re: Horse chestnut fell on The Green. | | |
| 21/02/17 | E | C R Wilding | Re: Waste tour | 2 | |
| 22/02/17 | E | Robert Green | FW: Steventon Bridge | | |
| 22/02/17 | E | Griffiths Nia | Re: Meeting with NR 13th February Steventon Village Hall | | |

| | | | | | |
|----------|---|---|--|---|--|
| 22/02/17 | E | Robert Green | Re: Meeting with NR 13th February Steventon Village Hall | | |
| 22/02/17 | E | Brown Susan (Senior Communications Manager) (RTH) | Update on maternity at the Horton General Hospital | | |
| 22/02/17 | E | C R Wilding | Re: Steventon Bridge | 3 | |
| 22/02/17 | E | Robert Green | Re: Steventon Bridge | 2 | |
| 22/02/17 | E | ursula corcoran | SOFO NEWS | | |
| 22/02/17 | E | Huw Thomas | Parish Council meeting - Thames Water presentation | | |
| 22/02/17 | E | Christine Ford - Ringrose Tree Services | Your Invoice | | |
| 22/02/17 | E | C R Wilding | Fwd: Meeting with NR Steventon Village Hall | | |
| 22/02/17 | E | Townson, Elaine - E&E | We would like your views on creating The Ridgeway mobile phone app | | |
| 22/02/17 | E | C R Wilding | Historic England | | |
| 22/02/17 | E | C R Wilding | Fwd: Steventon Bridge | | |
| 23/02/17 | E | Robert Green | Re: Historic England | | |
| 23/02/17 | E | C R Wilding | Re: Parish Council meeting - Thames Water presentation | | |
| 23/02/17 | E | C R Wilding | Re: Historic England | | |
| 23/02/17 | E | Jon Spiller | "Re: Land off Abingdon Road, Steventon" | 2 | |
| 24/02/17 | E | Hannah Worker | Launch of the Spawn Survey | | |
| 24/02/17 | E | Eleanor Bunn | Re: Waste tour | | |
| 24/02/17 | E | Kathryn Blofield | M4 Junctions 12-13 Bridge Maintenance Scheme - Update | | |
| 24/02/17 | E | C R Wilding | "Fwd: Land off Abingdon Road, Steventon" | | |
| 24/02/17 | E | npms | National Plant Monitoring Scheme | | |
| 25/02/17 | E | 1&1 Internet Ltd. | Upcoming Domain Renewal | | |
| 26/02/17 | E | Robert Green | Monday's Housing meeting | | |
| 26/02/17 | E | Robert Green | Re: Monday's Housing meeting | | |
| 27/02/17 | E | C R Wilding | Re: Questionnaire | | |
| 27/02/17 | E | Robert Green | "FW: GARD Leaflet for Steventon, Hanney and Drayton" | | |
| 27/02/17 | E | Sheena Meldon | Special invitation to our FREE dementia awareness event | | |
| 27/02/17 | E | social media | Headlines February 2017 | | |
| 28/02/17 | E | C R Wilding | Fwd: GARD | | |
| 28/02/17 | E | C R Wilding | Re: GARD | | |
| 28/02/17 | E | Campaign to Protect Rural England Oxfordshire | Housing White Paper - threats & opportunities | | |
| 01/03/17 | E | Sally Appleyard | Re: telecommunications installation - Sally Appleyard | | |
| 01/03/17 | E | Elections | Electoral Register Monthly Changes - March 2017 | | |
| 01/03/17 | E | Elections | Register Data | | |
| 01/03/17 | E | Oxfordshire Clinical Commissioning Group | [BigconsultationPhase1] Oxfordshires health and care services | | |
| 01/03/17 | E | Elections | Alterations to the electoral register | | |
| 01/03/17 | E | Ed Vaizey MP | Local News from Ed Vaizey MP | | |
| 01/03/17 | E | Reg W Waite | Milton Park Liaison Group | | |
| 01/03/17 | E | C R Wilding | Fwd: Monday evening | | |
| 02/03/17 | E | Rob Trude | Steventon Parish Council | | |
| 02/03/17 | E | Liz Rice | Bouncy Castle and Slide 27 May | | |

| | | | | | |
|----------|---|------------------------------------|---|---|--|
| 02/03/17 | E | alert@neighbourhoodalert.co.uk | Warning - Pre-Recorded Prank Calls 02/03/2017 16:43:26 [172117] | | |
| 02/03/17 | E | C R Wilding | Fwd: Meeting with Network Rail 14th or 16th March | | |
| 03/03/17 | E | Andrew Wardle | Irresponsible driving in Stocks Lane | | |
| 03/03/17 | E | Liz Folley | SLCC Branch Meeting | | |
| 03/03/17 | E | Cllr Stewart Lilly | A 417 gathering at 09.30 Tuesday 7th March at OCC County Hall | | |
| 03/03/17 | E | Daniel Palmer | Application for the allocation or release of s106 funds - Steventon S | | |
| 03/03/17 | E | Liz Rice | Re: Bouncy Castle and Slide 27 May | | |
| 03/03/17 | E | "Edwards, Dan " | SGN Local Stakeholder Invitation | | |
| 03/03/17 | E | Robert Green | Meeting with NR on 20th March at Steventon Village Hall | | |
| 03/03/17 | E | Robert Green | FW: Meeting with NR on 20th March at Steventon Village Hall | | |
| 03/03/17 | E | Robert Green | Re: Meeting with NR | | |
| 03/03/17 | E | C R Wilding | Fwd: Meeting with NR on 20th March at Steventon Village Hall | | |
| 03/03/17 | E | Oxfordshire Customer Service | Better Oxfordshire - final unitary proposal | 2 | |
| 03/03/17 | E | Oxfordshire Customer Service | Recall: Better Oxfordshire - final unitary proposal | | |
| 03/03/17 | E | Cllr Stewart Lilly | FW: Draft Walking & Cycling Design Guidance - Call for comments | | |
| 03/03/17 | E | Andrew Wardle | Re: Irresponsible driving in Stocks Lane | | |
| 03/03/17 | E | R Bosley | Re: Fwd: Application for the allocation or release of s106 funds | | |
| 03/03/17 | E | R Bosley | Re: Fwd: Fwd: Meeting with NR on 20th March at Steventon Village Hall | | |
| 04/03/17 | E | steventonvillagehall bookings | Re: Meeting with NR | | |
| 04/03/17 | E | John Clark | Re: Fwd: Application for the allocation or release of s106 funds - Steven | | |
| 04/03/17 | E | John Clark | Re: Fwd: FW: Draft Walking & Cycling Design Guidance - Call for comments | | |
| 04/03/17 | E | C R Wilding | Steventon War Memorial | | |
| 05/03/17 | E | C R Wilding | Fwd: Monday evening | | |
| 05/03/17 | E | Sue Roberts | Change of email address | | |
| 06/03/17 | E | Peter Brampton | Re: Network Rail meeting with Steventon PC | | |
| 06/03/17 | E | Cllr Matthew Barber | Tuesday & NR | | |
| 06/03/17 | E | Marwaha Nikita (RNU) Oxford Health | Nominations open to be the voice of your community " Oxford Health NH | | |
| 07/03/17 | E | Michael Woods | Representation from Steventon Parish Council | | |

13.1.1 Milton Park Liaison.

Mr Bosley said that he would be unable to attend the meeting on 9th March. Dr Wilding agreed to attend and the Clerk would forward the Agenda and minutes of the last meeting.

13.1.2. Drainage Tatlings Road

A resident of Tatlings reported that a Planning Consultant inferring from the Council had requested access to back gardens. The Vale had not commissioned any survey and it seemed that a developer had funded the visits.

13.1.3 Town and Parish Forum 16th July

Application to be made for three places, when the bookings are open, Robert Green, Joe Bennett, and Chris Wilding.

13.1.4 Sports and Social Club S106 application

Notification received from the Vale of White Horse that the Sports and Social Club have requested release of some of the S106 funds provided by developers. Applications for blocks of less than £15k can be decided, over that has to go to committee. The Parish Council supported the requested release of funds.

13.2 Sent

| | | | | |
|----------|---|-------------------------------|---|--|
| 08/02/17 | E | Mark Hewer | Re: Didcot Garden Town - Meeting with Steventon PC | |
| 08/02/17 | E | Robert Green | Fwd: RoSPA Playsafety Outdoor Operational Playground Inspection Train | |
| 10/02/17 | E | BD Tonks | Re: Burial | |
| 10/02/17 | E | E Carter funeral director | Burial at Steventon | |
| 10/02/17 | E | Planning Policy Vale | Re: Invite to Parish and Town Councillors Briefing Session | |
| 13/02/17 | E | Planning at Vale | Return forms | |
| 13/02/17 | E | Dick Bosley | Display map | |
| 13/02/17 | E | Planning at Vale | Agricultural building comments | |
| 13/02/17 | E | C R Wilding | Re: Representation from Steventon Parish Council | |
| 16/02/17 | E | Steventon Neighbourhood Plan | "Fwd: Article for Parish newsletter, March edition" | |
| 16/02/17 | E | Steventon News | Fwd: Notification of A34 Road Closures: Didcot to Kennington (Oxfords | |
| 16/02/17 | E | rbosley@talktalk.net | Re: Fwd: Notification of A34 Road Closures: Didcot to Kennington (Oxfords | |
| 17/02/17 | E | Steventon News | "Fwd: Article for Parish newsletter, March edition" | |
| 21/02/17 | E | Dick Bosley | Display map of village | |
| 21/02/17 | E | Jessica Lister | Re: updated memorial fees | |
| 24/02/17 | E | Huw Thomas | Re: Parish Council meeting - Thames Water presentation | |
| 24/02/17 | E | Eleanor Bunn | Re: Waste tour | |
| 24/02/17 | E | one@oxfordshire.gov.uk | Questionnaire | |
| 24/02/17 | E | Eleanor Bunn | Re: Waste tour | |
| 24/02/17 | E | C R Wilding | Re: Waste tour | |
| 24/02/17 | E | Jon Spiller | "Re: Land off Abingdon Road, Steventon" | |
| 24/02/17 | E | Eric Webb | Update on railway bridge | |
| 26/02/17 | E | Planning at Vale | telecommunications installation - Sally Appleyard | |
| 27/02/17 | E | Robert Green: | "Fwd: Re: Land off Abingdon Road, Steventon" | |
| 27/02/17 | E | Communications | Consultations | |
| 27/02/17 | E | liaisonteam@Oxfordshire.gov.u | Fwd: Consultations | |
| 28/02/17 | E | C R Wilding | Re: Fwd: GARD | |
| 28/02/17 | E | C R Wilding | Re: GARD | |
| 01/03/17 | E | Sally Appleyard | Re: telecommunications installation - Sally Appleyard | |
| 01/03/17 | E | Elections | Re: Electoral Register Monthly Changes - March 2017 | |
| 01/03/17 | E | Elections | Re: Alterations to the electoral register | |
| 01/03/17 | E | Dick Bosley | Fwd: Milton Park Liaison Group | |
| 03/03/17 | E | Steventon News | Fwd: Promoting Oxfordshire Science Festival in your parish newsletter | |
| 03/03/17 | E | Liz Rice | Re: Bouncy Castle and Slide 27 May | |
| 03/03/17 | E | Joe Bennett | Fwd: A 417 gathering at 09.30 Tuesday 7th March at OCC County Hall | |
| 03/03/17 | E | ConcreteSales@hanson.com | Damage caused by concrete delivery lorry | |

12. PLANNING MATTERS

12.1. Applications

12.1.1. P17/V0368/HH Goose Willows Farm Cottages Hanney Road Steventon OX13 6AP

Proposed 2 storey side and rear extensions with associated garages

No objection. Consider if over development in environment.

12.1.2. P17/V0388/FUL Little Lane Orchard The Causeway Steventon OX13 6SJ

Variation of condition 6 on application P16/V2765/FUL - new acoustic report (New 2 storey house and garage in amended design to previous permission P14/V2187/FUL).

No objection

12.1.3. P17/V0358/HH 59 Abingdon Road Steventon Abingdon Oxfordshire OX13 6RW

Single storey rear extension

No objection

12.1.4. P17/V0326/FUL The Bungalow Station Approach High Street Steventon ABINGDON OX13 6RU

Change of use of attached dwelling to form part of the existing veterinary surgery

No objection

12.1.5. P17/V0328/FUL Land adjacent Steventon Hill Steventon Abingdon OX13 6RX

Re submission of P16/V1897/FUL for a Proposed telecommunications installation and associated works.

No objection

14. MATTERS FOR FUTURE DISCUSSION AND INFORMATION

Curbs along the Green disappeared under rubbish and leaves.

15. DATE OF NEXT MEETING 4th April, 2017

The meeting closed at 9.35 pm

APPROVAL Signed as a true record of the Meeting:

Name: Dr C Wilding

Position: Chairman of the Parish Council

Signature:

Date : 4th April 2017